
2022-0254

Approving the selection of Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for 
professional engineering services associated with the 2020 

Transportation Bond Program Project: FM 685 Corridor Study 
and Preliminary Engineering and authorizing the City Manager to 

execute a professional services agreement in the amount of 
$1,025,000.



Consultant Selection

• Request for Qualification published 11/10/21

• 8 Statements of Qualifications (SOQ) received 12/9/21

• A Selection Committee made up of City Staff reviewed and scored the SOQs

• SOQ scoring required interviews to further evaluate teams’ experience

• 2 firms were interviewed by the Selection Committee

• Kimley-Horn was determined to be the most qualified for FM 685 Corridor Study and Preliminary 
Engineering Project



FM 685 Corridor Study and Preliminary Engineering
Scope of Services:
• Topographic surveying
• Subsurface utility engineering
• Traffic analysis
• Alternatives analysis
• Public involvement
• Fiscal impact analysis
• Development of a preferred alternative
• Pre-NEPA environmental review

Notice to Proceed
March 2022

Identification 
of Alternatives

May 2022

Alternatives Prioritization
Sept. 2022

*Southern limit extended 
to Wells Branch Parkway

Presentation to P&Z and 
City Council

January 2023



Staff Recommendation

Approving the selection of Kimley-Horn and Associates, 
Inc. for professional engineering services associated with 
the 2020 Transportation Bond Program Project: FM 685 

Corridor Study and Preliminary Engineering and 
authorizing the City Manager to execute a professional 

services agreement in the amount of $1,025,000.
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